
HEBER PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT 
 

REPORT TO BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
 

MEETING DATE: April 20, 2023 
 

FROM:  Madeline Dessert, General Manager 
    
SUBJECT:  General Managers Report  

 

Administration: 

The HPUD office will be closed on April 7, 2023 in observance of Easter. The HPUD 
Operators and Parks staff would like to graciously thank the Board for the half day with 
pay on April 7th. 

HPUD Board Information: 

HPUD staff would like to invite our Board Members to attend the CSDA Annual 
Conference and Exhibitor Showcase from August 28 – August 31 in Monterey. Please 
let GM know as soon as possible if you are interested in attending so we can budget for 
each board members registration and travel. 

Meetings: 

GM attended Children’s Park Construction Cost Review meeting on March 28. 

GM attended County of Imperial base hospital update in March 28.   

GM attended HESD Ribbon Cutting for new parking lot on April 3. 

GM attended White House Executive Office Bipartisan Infrastructure Law Round Table 
on April 5. 

GM met with Optum Investment Partners on April 11. 

Parks/Rec: 
Preconstruction meeting for Children’s Park has been completed, design choices are 
underway. 

HPUD Recreation Center Patio Project was completed on March 22. 

HPUD Rec Center continues to hosted Senior Activity Day on Thursdays from 11 – 2. 

Events:  
GM hosted a HPUD Team Building on the Rec Center on April 12th. All staff was in 
attendance.  



Heber Meadows: 
GM is in receipt of proposal from Chelsea investments. General Counsel is in review 
process. 

February Public Comment Follow up:  
GM spoke to Ms. Curry on April 14th. Ms. Curry informed GM service from CR&R has 
improved. OM left message for Mr. Padilla on April 14. GM has spoken to the County of 
Imperial Public Works regarding street cleaning. Street cleaning lies within the purview 
of the County of Imperial Public Works Department. 

HPUD OPERATIONS: 
The Imperial County Fire Department generously donated their time and ladder truck to 
assist HPUD with changing lights at Little League Field.  

HPUD Staff replaced pipes under on 11th street, that feed Heber School. Project was 
completed on April 11th. 

Tito Huerta Snack Bar Roof was completed on March 29th. See photos: 
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